

## Select Board's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine 05/09/2022

A true recordis recorded:

Present were: Marc Bernier Deborah Marquis Brad Totten

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

## **Administrative**

Reviewed and signed Minutes for 05/02/2022. Motion to accept by Marc Bernier, second by Deborah Marquis, all in favor.

## Other Business:

- Clyde Cavender came in to discuss the paperwork he received for the Town, Certified Ratio Declaration form.
- Discussed overpayment of taxes.
- Discussed about updating Trio to web-based vs Sequal. Training for the all employees that use Trio will be needed.
- Deborah Marquis stated that the auditor, Ron Smith, will be coming in to discuss a system of receipting.
- Steve Irving came in to discuss putting a second dwelling on his property. Map 13 Lot 18A 28 acres+/-. Brad Totten informed him that he needed to see the Planning Board for that information.
- Workplace rules were discussed such as computer security.
- Melanie Page informed the Board that the Town will need to hold a public hearing for the Local Liquor
  Option that will be voted on in the June 14, 2022 election. It needs to be held at least 10 days prior to
  the election. Marc Bernier made the motion to hold a public hearing for the Local Liquor Option on